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TOWN OF LEO-CEDARVILLE 
MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 21, 2011 
ATTENDANCE: 
John Clendenen – Council President 
John Eastes – Vice President 
Paul Steffens  
Gordon Liechty, Jr. 
Tim Richards  
Pamela Spannuth – Clerk-Treasurer 
 
7:00 – Council President Clendenen opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT – Ms. Spannuth presented the current fund and appropriation reports.  
 
PARK BOARD RESIGNATION – Mr. Clendenen recognized Ms. Cindy Kimm’s resignation from the 
Leo-Cedarville Park Board effective June 20, 2011.  He wished to formally thank Ms. Cindy 
Kimm for her years of service as the Park Board President as well as her time on the town 
council. The council agreed that they wish to formally recognize her for her years of service; Ms. 
Spannuth will facilitate this request.   
 
TOWN BARRICADES – The maintenance department has requested permission to acquire 
several different barricades for the town’s use.  The council reviewed and discussed the quote 
from Three Rivers Barricade.  Mr. Richards moved to spend up to $928.00 to purchase 
barricades; Mr. Steffens seconded.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.   
 
TABLES – The council approved Ms. Garton’s request to purchase two 8’ folding tables.   
 
JUNE 7, 2011 MINUTES - The council recommended several grammatical changes to the 
minutes as distributed.  The minutes were unanimously approved with corrections.    
 
GARAGE SALE ORDINANCE – The council discussed the option of establishing an ordinance 
regulating garage sales within the town.  A sample ordinance was presented for discussion 
purposes; no decision was made regarding the establishment of such ordinance.   
 
TOWN TRUCK – Mr. Clendenen stated that Leo Auto Sales is currently looking out for a 
reasonable used mid-size truck for town use.  Mr. Liechty suggested that the town look into a 
larger truck that has a bucket option that would be used only for heavy duty needs as well.  He 
suggested that the town maintain a truck the size currently being used.   
 
VOUCHERS – The council approved the June 21, 2011 voucher form with the exception of the 
invoice from Fleis & Vandenbrink for $1,113.16.  Mr. Clendenen will get further clarification 
from the vendor regarding the charges.   
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5K FREEDOM RUN – Mr. Richards stated that the 5K run is progressing well.  There are currently 
approximately 80 runners registered to date.   
 
CELL PHONE – Mr. Clendenen requested that the town acquire a cell phone with a data plan for 
use by the town administrator.  Ms. Spannuth will look into this request and provide cost 
information at the next meeting. 
 
GOLF CART USAGE – Discussion ensued regarding the use of golf carts on the Grabill Road bike 
path.  Currently there are no motorized vehicles to be driven on the bike path with the 
exception of vehicles with a handicap permit.  
 
ADJOURNED – The meeting was adjourned until July 5, 2011. 
 
APPROVED:      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
JOHN CLENDENEN     PAMELA SPANNUTH 
Council President     Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 


